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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Staff Attorney
RE:
WEQ BPS Request for Informal Comments on Parallel Flow Visualization Draft Recommendation – Due January 31, 2014
DATE:

January 8, 2014
Dear WEQ Members and Interested Industry Participants,

An informal comment period begins today, January 8, 2014 and ends on Friday, January 31, 2014 for the draft business practice standards recommendation developed by the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) for the Parallel Flow Visualization (PFV) project.  The following documents are posted to the NAESB website as part of the informal comment period:
· PFV Draft Business Practice Standards Recommendation
· PFV White Paper
· Informal Comment Status Document
· Motions Document
· Subcommittee Action Item List
The BPS is asking for comments only on the PFV Draft Recommendation.  The PFV White Paper does not contain standards language and is only intended as a reference document to provide an overview of the framework of the PFV Draft Recommendation.  All other documentation is also provided for reference purposes only.

When the recommendation is presented to the WEQ Executive Committee for consideration, the BPS will recommend that the WEQ Executive Committee utilize the NAESB full-staffing process.  NAESB leadership is working to resolve certain full-staffing considerations, including coordination with the IDC Association and testing issues.  Any informal comments should be limited in scope to the content of the PFV Draft Recommendation.
The IDC Association and IDC Working Group are responsible for implementing all changes to the IDC and SDX.  All comments regarding modifications to the IDC User’s Manual and SDX User’s Manual received as part of the previous informal comment period have been forward to the IDC Working Group for their consideration.  The IDC Working Group has indicated those modifications will be considered after the BPS has completed the PFV Draft Recommendation.

Subsequent to the last informal comments period, the following major changes have been made to the PFV Draft Recommendation by the BPS:

· Updated the PFV White Paper for overview purposes

· Removed the two-tiered curtailment approach and the requirement for coordination agreements

· Added a requirement to honor seams agreements, including recognizing different methodologies to account for tag impacts

All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB are eligible to submit informal comments for consideration.  Please return any comments and/or proposed amendments you have to the NAESB Office (naesb@naesb.org or fax to 713-356-0067) by the end of business on January 31, 2014.  If you have any questions or need further assistance, feel free to contact the NAESB Office at 713-356-0060.
Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
WEQ BPS Request for Informal Comments
Due January 31, 2014

